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	13TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                            AUGUST 30, 2015

	EPISTLE
1 Cor. 16:13-24
	GOSPEL
Matt. 21:33-42
	Tone 4

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Ss. Alexander (340), John (595), and Paul the New (784), Patriarchs of Constantinople.  Repose of Ven. Alexander, Abbot of Svir (1533).  Translation of the Relics of Rt. Blv. Great Prince Alexander Nevsky (1724).  Uncovering of the Relics of St. Daniel, Prince of Moscow (1652).  St. Christopher of Palestine (6th c.).  St. Fantinus of Calabria (9th c.).  Synaxis of the Serbian Hierarchs: Ss. Sava I (1237), Arsenius I (1266), Sava II (1269), Eustathius I (ca. 1285), Jacob (1292), Nicodemus (1325), and Daniel (1338), Archbishops; Joannicus II (1354), Spyridon (1388), Ephraim II (after 1395), Macarius (1574), Gabriel I (1659), Patriarchs; and Gregory, Bishop.

	Sunday
	Aug
	30
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Steven Sekellick Presentation on Alaska Mission Trip

	Tuesday
	Sept
	1
	10:30a
	Bl. Mat. Olga Prayer Group Meeting

	Saturday
	Sept
	5
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Sept
	6
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	12:00p
	Stepping Stones Meal Delivery

	Monday
	Sept
	7
	
	LABOR DAY

	Tuesday
	Sept
	8
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy – Nativity of the Theotokos

	Saturday
	Sept
	12
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar & Sanctuary Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents, Charles and Annie Nemesh, and brother, Dr. Walter Nemesh.  May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Aug 30
Looby
Zellem
Phelps
Dean
Vance

Sept 6
LABOR  DAY  POTLUCK

Datch
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, Altar Servers and Handmaidens
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Hand-Maidens
Aug 30
W.

Tatusko
J.M.

Mikuluk
C.

German
N. & C.

Kumar
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

P. Dillon

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Summer Schedule -

Determined Day of Liturgy

Sept 6
C.

Berencz
M.

Ahmadi
V.

Lutes
M. Hydock

&

C. Williamson
Summer Schedule -

Determined Day of Liturgy



	FAREWELL:  Dear St. Mark family, thank you for your love and care and especially your prayers.  You will always have a special spot in my heart.  My new address is: 1421 Laguna Avenue, Burlingame, CA 94010 and my cell is: 301-990-1990.  Hope to hear from you.  Fondly, Marina McKee

	THANK YOU to Fr. Gregory and friends of St. Mark for your prayers, well wishes, cards and flowers.   They made recovery from my recent surgery a lot easier.  God Bless you for your kindness.   - Cathy Markovich

	A GRACIOUS THANK YOU to all our lovely ladies that attended the Chari-tea last weekend.  By extending our jewelry sales to Sunday and your generosity, we raised over $2,000.00 towards our Iconography Project.  A curtsey and graceful bow goes to our gentlemen servers that added to the festivities.  Thank you one and all!

	EVANGELIZER REMINDER:  Please submit your articles, photos, and upcoming group event schedule no later than Sunday, September 13th for the Oct-Nov-Dec 2015 edition of the Evangelizer to David Rodak at: d.rodak@verizon.net.  Thank you!

	FINAL DAY TO DONATE TO OUR BACK TO SCHOOL BACKPACKS FOR STEPPING STONES DRIVE:  St. Mark has committed to send backpacks (not supplies) to the elementary school children (Pre-K to 4th Grade) of current and former residents of Stepping Stones.  We are seeking to raise $900 to fund all 40 backpacks we've already sent!  Please make gifts designating “Stepping Stones Backpacks”, thank you!

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Class will be cancelled next Sunday, September 6th, otherwise, classes will take place every Sunday until further notice.

	STEVEN SEKELLICK PRESENTATION ON HIS MISSION TRIP TO ALASKA will take place TODAY during coffee hour in the Fellowship Hall.  Steven wishes to say THANK YOU for your prayers and generous donations that contributed to his successful OCMC mission trip to Pilot Station, Alaska by sharing with you details and photos of his recent trip.  Steven and his team served the native youth of Pilot Station and Russia Mission, Alaska, for roughly 8 days, teaching lessons on the Faith and maintaining an Orthodox witness, at both the native village and in the wilderness.  Please make time to learn about his experience!

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet TODAY after Liturgy in either the teen classroom or Fr. Gregory’s office.  In addition to discussing the book: “The Book Thief” by Markus Zusak, we plan on viewing the 2013 film adaptation of the book.  For a listing of future months books, please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/.

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet this Tuesday, September 1st at 10:30 AM for intercessory prayer.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	STEPPING STONES MEAL DELIVERY:  The sign-up sheet for the next Stepping Stones meal delivery has been posted on the Outreach Bulletin Board in the hallway downstairs. Delivery is scheduled for next Sunday, September 6th, and follows a Labor Day Cookout theme.  If you've never had the chance to participate but would like to, this is a particularly uncomplicated way to join in this ministry.  Thanks for your help!

	LITURGY FOR THE NATIVITY OF THE THEOTOKOS will be served on Tuesday, September 8th at 10:00 AM.

	CHURCH SCHOOL TO BEGIN ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13TH:  Kids, get ready for another exciting, educational church school year!  On Sunday, September 13th, a brief first class will take place and a group picture will be taken.

	FUNDRAISING COLLECTION FOR THE ORTHODOX ORPHANAGE OF HOPE:  On Sunday, September 13th, following Divine Liturgy, St. Mark will hold a special collection to support the ministry of the "Orthodox Orphanage of Hope".  Nestled between the Monastery of St. Vlash and the Orthodox Seminary in Tirana where Lynette and Nathan Hoppe worked and taught, the orphanage was started in 2003 by OCMC missionaries Maria and Charles Linderman.  From its modest beginnings, today’s 30 boys and girls between ages of 5 and 18 receive unconditional love, peace and stability they need as well as clothing, shelter, three square meals a day, services, and study tutors.  This is a great and worthy ministry and timely as we all begin a new school and Church year.  Please help by earmarking your contributions: “Orphanage of Hope”.  Check out “Please Help the Children at The Orthodox Home of Hope” on Facebook, or speak with Wayne Tatusko or Skip Mersereau to learn more.

	UPCOMING ST. MARK BAZAAR WORKSHOPS:

· PIROGHI :  Sunday, September 13th, following Liturgy.
· CHICKEN KIEV :  Saturday, September 19th at 9:00 AM.
All workshops will take place in either the Fellowship Hall or Church Kitchen.  Please save the dates and make time to help!

	2015 ANNUAL MONUMENTAL MISSIONS CHARITY WALK, sponsored by the Metropolitan DC Orthodox Christian Mission & Outreach Committee, will take place in Washington DC on the Tidal Basin area on Saturday, September 19th, from 9:00 am until 12:00 noon.  The Walk is a 2-mile long spiritual stroll around the Tidal Basin where participants will learn about the landmarks’ historical significance as well as the role Christianity has played in shaping America.  The cost to attend is $30 for adults and $15 for children.  If you choose not to participate in the walk, but wish to donate, you may do so by mailing a check designated “2015 MMS” to: St. Katherine Greek Orthodox Church; Attn: 2015 Monumental Missions Walk Committee; 3149 Glen Carlyn Rd., Falls Church, VA 22041.  Your tax-deductible donation will support OCMC’s global missionary work as well as local DC area charities.  For more information, to register and obtain sponsor forms, visit:  www.eventbrite.com/e/2015-monumental-missions-walk-registration-17020607094 . 

Walker Registration and Sponsor forms are also at the candle counter.  Questions? Contact Eleni Porter at: beporter1@verizon.net or call: 703-913-9629.

	GRAND OPENING OF THE CENTER FOR BYZANTINE MATERIAL ARTS STUDIO, ICON GALLERY & SHOP will be held on Friday, September 25th from 6:00-8:00 PM.  Come for the blessing of their new space followed by a wine reception.  The Center for Byzantine Material Arts is located at: The Monroe Arts Walk, 716 Monroe St. NE #7, Washington DC 20017.  For more information see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board, visit: www.byzarts.com, or call: 301-977-7297.

	ST. NICHOLAS CATHEDRAL BAZAAR will be held Saturday, September 26th from 11:00AM - 7:00PM and Sunday, September 27th from 11:00 AM - 6:00 PM.  Come sample delicious Russian, Slavic, and Georgian homemade foods and sweets, purchase souvenirs and books, stay for kids’ activities, and tour the Cathedral.  St. Nick’s is located at: 3500 Massachusetts Ave. NW, Washington, DC 20007.  For more information, see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ANNUAL SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER BENEFIT LUNCHEON & SILENT AUCTION will be held on Sunday, October 25th starting at 12 noon at the Rockville Hilton located at 17500 Rockville Pike, North Bethesda, MD.   This year's theme is: "Let There Be Life". The keynote speaker will be Helen Alvare, JD, considered one of the most knowledgeable advocates for life & marriage.  The silent auction bidding opens at noon. Come bid on exciting vacations, crafts made by local artisans, and delicious dining opportunities.  If interested, please respond to Fr. Gregory ASAP.

	FOURTH ANNUAL ST. MARK FOCA OKTOBERFEST is coming soon.  Get out your Lederhosen and Dirndls and keep watch for a date and time.

	LEAN PLATE CLUB MEETINGS are on hold until January 2016.

	2015 BAZAAR LUCKY-DRAW (FORMERLY MINI-RAFFLE):  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar.  We will also accept any personal gifts or cash, which will be used to purchase gift cards.  Also, if you have a talent like knitting, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, we would appreciate it immensely.   Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Thank you in advance for all your help and support!   – Love, Lucky-Draw co-chairs Paula Zabela and Vicky Jacobsen

	CONGRATULATIONS TO FOCA SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS: Victor and Alexander Lutes, Hannah LeFors, Peter Truitt, and Abigail Dean.  Hannah also was awarded the FOCA Colonial District Scholarship.

	ANNUAL FOCA CONVENTION STOCK AWARDS:  Congratulations to John and Pat Ihnat and Michael Thompson, winners of $50 FOCA Stock Awards.  Many thanks to everyone who purchased Stock Award tickets.  As a result of your contributions, the National FOCA was able to give its commitment check of $300,000 to St. Tikhon’s Married Student Housing Project.

	AMAZON SMILE PROGRAM UPDATE:  Did you know that when you shop at Amazon.com you can help support St. Mark?  Through the AmazonSmile program, Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of eligible AmazonSmile purchases to St. Mark (no extra charges are applied to your purchase).  Simply visit the website: http://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7254573 and select St. Mark as your charitable organization.  Questions?  Visit the AmazonSmile “Program Details” at:  http://smile.amazon.com/gp/charity/pd.html/ref=smi_ge_uaas_pd_pd .
FROM APRIL 1st TO JUNE 30th, 2015, ST. MARK HAS RECEIVED $11.74 FROM THE AMAZON SMILE PROGRAM.  Thanks for supporting St. Mark through this program!

	A "WELCOME" IDEA:  If you love what you experience here at St. Mark parish, consider sharing it.  Invite a friend, co-worker or neighbor to come to church with you!  
Thanks!  - Fr. Gregory.

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean;  Zachary Firestone;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Alice Krenitsky;  Cristin Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Alexandra and John Sedor;  Katie Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friend Nelson;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), Konstantine, John & Ekaterine, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;   Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s cousins, Frances and Bill, who are afflicted with cancer, and friends Nancy Metta, Joan Schwartz, and Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey;  and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








